From: Superintendent
To: EPS.MailList
Subject: Sad news

**Date:** Thursday, May 25, 2017 1:32:30 PM

Attachments: image001.png

## Dear Colleagues:

We received sad news this morning that Evergreen Middle School eighth-grader and ASB president, Jamin Weller, passed away at home from an illness. The school has notified families and are allowing them to keep their children home from school tomorrow as needed during this difficult time. Counselors will also be on site to support students and staff members throughout the day.

While I did not have the pleasure of meeting Jamin personally, I am told he was a strong leader with a dynamic personality who was well loved by peers. His loss will be felt greatly by students, staff, families, and community. And, we recognize this loss is also impacting some of our other school communities.

While we ready ourselves for the coming Memorial Day Holiday weekend, let's continue to keep Jamin's family, friends, and our Evergreen school community in our thoughts and prayers.

Regards, Gary



Dr. Gary Cohn Superintendent gcohn@everettsd.org 425-385-4009 | 425-385-4002 Fax